
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  
Friday 5th April 2019 

St Pirans Close 

St Austell 

PL25 3TF 

Tel: 01726 74194 (this is not a text service) 

Email: secretary@carclazesch.org 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Parent Pay: www.parentpay.com 

Head: Mr Simon Pollard  

 

Scan this QR code with your smartphone and 

it will take you straight to the school 

website. 

Welcome and updates 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been another busy week as the term 
draws to a close. 

We have had Year 1 and 2 parents and carers 
in school for the classes end of term 
exhibitions. It was great to see so many and 
thank you for your donations . 

Year 4 exhibition is being displayed at        
St Austell library why not pop along and have 
a look during the holidays. 

Thursday evening saw Rock Heroes taking 
part in the Invisible Worlds concert at the 
Eden Project along with many other            
St Austell schools. It was a fabulous 
occasion. 

On Friday, Harlyn Bay took part in an art 
workshop, making clay tiles, as part of an 
exhibition about bees. 

The School Council formed part of a welcome 
committee for Prince Charles as he visited  
St Austell Brewery. 

Congratulations to Riley S (Y5), Felicity (FS) 
and Alannah (Y2) whose posters won the 
Sugar Smart competition. 

Parents have been asking what is the best 
thing they could do to support their 
children’s learning during the holidays. The 
answer is always the same, read together. 
Share books and talk about stories. 

I hope you have a good Easter Break. 
 

Kind Regards 

 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Please note: 

We are no longer able to receive incoming 
texts. You can report an absence by 
emailing via the website or leaving a  
message on the answer machine. This can 
be done at any time day or night and we 
hope this helps as you do not have to wait 
to speak to  the office. 

Friday 5 April 2019 

End of Spring Term  

Early Finish - 1.00pm KS1/1.10pm KS2 

All Activities Clubs have finished this term 

with the exception of  Rock Heroes which 

will be on next week. 

Gala Training will resume on 29 April 2019 

WANTED! 

We are looking for a new parent governor. 

If you are interested in finding out more 

please make an appointment to speak to 

Mr Pollard. 

http://peninsulatrust.org/


Class Launch Days Tuesday 23 April 2019: 

Summer Term Clubs:  

Back to School on Tuesday 23 April 2019 - New Topic Launch Days 

Foundation Stage - Normal Day - Uniform please.  We will be having a visit from Wendy Taylor (Storyteller) - please 
see Parent Pay for donations.  

Year 1 -  Year 1 are dressing up as gardeners for the day. The children need to wear old clothes, probably trousers & 
bring wellies if wet. 

Year 2 -  Year 2 will be having a busy, doing and making day on the first day back. It would be great if they could wear 
their own clothes but ones that they don’t mind getting messy . We would also welcome a range of junk modelling. 

Year 3 - Please come dressed as ‘farmers’ or a ‘farm animal’.  Many thanks 

Year 4  - (both classes) - need to come back in school uniform but bring in a pair of wellies or shoes they don’t mind 
getting muddy. These shoes will be needed throughout the term so if they can be left in school as well this would be 
fab. 

Year 5 - Normal Day - Uniform please  

Year 6 - please come in your PE kits on the first day back and bring plenty to drink.  Could you also send in a photo of 

your child as a baby/toddler.  This can be printed or emailed to secretary@carclazesch.org  



Diary Dates 2018 - 2019 - IMPORTANT  Certificates and Awards: 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards.  
We have been set a target of more than 96% 
attendance. 

This week the following classes have reached 
their target and will receive 10 minutes extra 
play: 

 

Polkerris   98.6% 

Porthpean   98.9% 

Mawgan Porth  96.8% 

Greenaway  97.1 

Hemmick   96.7% 

Polzeath   96.4% 

  

The following classes just missed out on their 
target this week.  Good luck for next week: 

 

Charlestown  94.7% 

Pisky Cove  93.2% 

Carlyon Bay  87.8% 

Perranporth  94.2% 

Sennen   94.7% 

Harlyn Bay  94.2% 

Bamaluz   89.9% 

Porthluney  95.6% 

 

Look out after Easter for the 100%           
attendance awards. 

If you would like to know 
your child’s individual        
attendance please login to 
the eSchools website - 
www.carclazesch.org  

Mobile Phones:  Can we politely request 

that parents do not use their mobile 

phones whilst  in the School especially in 

the Classrooms 

Data Collection - Please can we        

remind parents to contact us if you 

have any changes to your personal 

details - Phone, Address etc.  You can 

email or pop into the Office.   

School Uniform - If anyone has any unwanted 

School Uniforms please feel free to donate them to 

the office.  We hope to have a Second Hand       

Uniform Table at the May Fayre and will be     

grateful for any donations.   

Many Thanks  

SATS Week - 13th to 17th May 19  

Answer Machine 

Unfortunately our answer machine will 
ring approximately 10 times before you 
can leave a message. We have tried to 

reduce this waiting time but are        
informed that it is not possible. We 

ask for your patience when calling the 
school office. 

Thank you. 

Football and Netball Fixture 

Final Game (rescheduled) - 

Charlestown V Carclaze (AWAY)  

Tuesday 30 April 2019 

 



Friends of Carclaze School: 

  

Current Committee.. 
 
Chair - Joanna Miles 
Vice Chairs - Donna Miles &     
Marie Kast 
Treasurers - Jo Plester & Zoe 
Derriman 
Secretary - Kerry Gray 
Vice Secretary - Alisa     
Shopland 
 
We are friendly,                   
approachable and hope to 
put new attendees at ease 
but if you are nervous, bring 
someone along with you as 
the more the merrier! 

  

Bun Bake Dates: 

Year 6  - 5th November 

Year 5 - 14th January 

Year 4 - 11th February 

Year 3 - 4th March 

Year 2  -  7th May 

Year 1  - 17th June 

FS   - 8th July 

Dates for your diary: 

Next meeting:     25th April at 7.30pm - All 

       welcome 

Non-uniform Days for May Fayre:  3rd May - Jam Jars 

       10th May - Bottles 


